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Commandant’s Report 
March 2006 
 
With spring coming, it is time to get the colors ready for 
parades and ceremonies.  Our officers are planning for 
another year.  We are requesting that as many 
members as possible volunteer to help for various 
committees.  If you can help, please contact one of the 
officers.  The more you do, the more you understand 
how the Detachment works.  We know that people 
getting involved makes for a successful Detachment.  
We need new ideas to keep us healthy.  We are willing 
to entertain everyone’s ideas.  Try to attend our 
meetings, make new friends, and listen to the 
committee people and what is happening.  Maybe 
something will strike your interest.  As we all know, we 
are getting older.  Some of us can’t do what we used to 
be able to do.  That is why I am requesting that some 

of the younger blood get involved and take up the slack 
that some of the older members can’t do anymore.  As 
you all know we have a very, very active Detachment.  
This is something we take great pride in.  Please use 
the suggestion box to tell us your ideas.  Write your 
ideas down before you come to the meeting and put 
them in the box when you get there.  It will be located 
right next to the sign in sheet.  Signatures are not 
necessary.  The suggestions will be discussed at our 
staff meeting and we will decide on actions to be taken.  
There are some members who would like to attend our 
meeting but need transportation.  Please call me and I 
will arrange for someone to pick you up. 
 
 
 
 
It happened in March… 
 

·  March 4th 1801—Marine Band performed at a 
Presidential Inauguration the first time. 

·  March 25th. 1863—Marines with Farragut’s 
squadron engaged Confederates at the battle 
of Vicksburg in Mississippi 

·  March 8th 1965—Marines landed at Red 
Beach, DeNang, Vietnam 
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God Bless & Semper Fi, 
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March 
1st- Del.Co Naturalization Ceremonies- 1830  

Media Court House-Color Guard 
7th-  General Meeting - 1930 
10th  Drexel Hill - Drexel Brook – Veterans Award – 

Color Guard 1000 
11th  Springfield- Parade 1100 
13th- Bingo Party Coatesville, PA 1830 
17th 19th Spring Department Meeting-Days Inn-  
 Jonestown, PA 
28th- Staff Meeting – AL Post #805 - 1930  
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OTHER VETERANS’ & FRATERNAL ORGANIZATIONS’  
MEETING SCHEDULES 
 
Regular Events 
AmVets: Harold P. Saks Post # 118 
211 N. Morton Ave., Morton, PA 19070. Meetings the 
first Wednesday of every month at 2000. 
 
American Legion: Broomall Post # 805 
2340 West Chester Pike, Broomall, PA. Meetings the 
second Wednesday of every month, at 1930. 
 
Disabled American Veterans: Delaware County 
Chapter # 113 
Meetings are held at the AmVets Post in Morton, PA 
on the second Monday of every month at 2000. 
 
Vietnam Veterans of America, Chapter 67, 
2nd Thursday every month-1930-Catholic War 
Veterans Post 731, 920 West Chester Pike, 
Havertown, PA.�
 
Delaware County Detachment 
Third Sunday of the month: Breakfast: 0800-1130, 
$5.00/person. Delaware County Detachment at 
detachment home, Upland, PA. Every Month except: 
June-July-August. 
 
M.O.D.D. “ Devil Dogs”  Triboro Pound # 19, Pack of 
Penna.  
Growls (meetings) are the second Wednesday of the 
month at 1930. Growls are held at the Herbert W. Best 
Post # 928, VFW. Located at MacDade Blvd & 
Kendron Avenue, Folsom, PA. 
 
Upper Darby Detachment #884 MCL 
3rd Tuesday of the month at 2000, 1026 Providence 
Rd. Secane, Pa. 19018 
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Veterans of Foreign Wars: Broomall Post # 7390 
Meetings the second Thursday of the month at 
1930. Meetings are held at the Marple Twp. 
Municipal Building., Sproul & Springfield Roads, 
Broomall, PA. 
 
Knights Of Columbus: Mater Dei Council # 4129 
327 N. Newtown Street Rd., Newtown Square, PA. 
Meetings the first Thursday of the month at 2000. 
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   Help support our 
   newsletter and become a 
   member of the Booster Club!  
    
   
With the recent increase in postage and printing costs, 
we encourage you©re continued support. Any monetary 
contribution helps offset the cost of publication and 
mailing.   
  
We wish to thank our current boosters. With their 
assistance, we are able to continue our award-winning 
newsletter! 
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Joe Direso, William Kinney, Jr., Tony Coladonato, 
Lou DiSantis, Dot & Craig Allen, Florence & Bob 
Spano, Elena & Jim Alleva, Ben Sides.  
 
Thank you boosters! 
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Paymaster 
 
If you are interested in being a “Scuttlebutt” Booster, 
please see Ben Sides. 
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S I C K  C A L L  

 

 

 

 

 

Members: 
Matt Balfrey, Bud Bruce, Frank DiBonaventuro, 
Joseph Dodds, Jim Duffy, Jay Joseph, Jack 
Lister and Don Walz 

     
Please keep these members and family 
members in your prayers and make an effort to 
contact them and let them know you care. 
 
Please remember to notify Chaplain Chris Bush 
(610.353.5569) of an illness, or of a member or 
family member passing away. 
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Our Commandant has appointed me to serve as Jr. 
Vice Commandant until Jeremy Leon returns from 
Florida at the end of March.  At that time I will stand 
down and Jeremy will be appointed Jr. Vice 
Commandant. 
 
Tickets for the Department of Pennsylvania Raffle are 
available from me.  Prizes are from $50.00 to $5,000.  
Cost is $1.00 per ticket.  Proceeds benefit our 
veterans and youth programs.  Call me at 610-325-
9065.  I©ll promptly send you tickets. 
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Quotes 
 
"Determine never to be idle. No person well have 
occasion to complain of the want of time, who never 
loses any. It is wonderful how much may be done, if 
we are always doing." Thomas Jefferson 
 
"The things that will destroy America are prosperity-
at-any -price, peace-at-any-price, safety-first instead 
of duty-first, the love of soft living and the get-rich-
quick theory of life." Theodore Roosevelt 
  

~~~submitted by Steve Neri 

Birthday Greetings 
for March 

 
The Detachment staff sends best wishes to the 
following members who are celebrating a birthday 
this month:      
 
Phil Baglivo, Jr. 
Walt Fitzgerald 
Richard Guyer 
Harry Kaufman 
Ray Keesey 
Jacques Mauch 
John McHenry 
Henry Mummah 
Tom Potter 
Gerry Powlus 
Bob Stanton 
William Warburton 
 

Happy Birthday…and many, many more! 
 
 

 

 Marple Library Display 
Pictured from left to right: detachment members; 

John J. V. Cook, Connie McGinley and Tom Tanner 
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Paymaster:  Paymaster Ben Sides reported that copies of 
the monthly report will be available for every member at each 
general meeting.  The checkbook balance shown on this 
month’s report reflects the current balance.  Walt Tallmadge 
made a motion to accept the Paymaster’s report, and this 
was seconded by George Boyajian.  The motion passed.   
 
Ben Sides also reviewed the proposed budget for 2006.  
Each category was reviewed by comparing 2005’s 
experience versus anticipated income and expenses for 
2006.  A question was raised concerning the Junior Troop 
Handler category income, but there was not a corresponding 
category for expense for this category. This will be corrected.  
Marino DeFrancisco made a motion to accept the budget for 
2006.  This was seconded by Paul Donohue, and the motion 
was passed. 
 
Judge Advocate: Rick VanLuvender stated that if anyone 
needs a copy of the detachment’s By-laws, please contact 
him and he will provide a copy. 
 
Sergeant-at-Arms:  No report. 
 
Service Officer: Connie McGinley reported that Ron 
Pennypacker, the Director of the Governor’s Veteran’s 
Outreach and Assistance Center would be available on 
Friday, February 10, at the Clifton Heights Boro Hall.  He 
would be available to provide assistance with disability 
claims, records/medals replacement, and assistance with job 
search.  Additional services would also be available.  Connie 
McGinley also read from an article from the Philadelphia 
Inquirer that indicated that a site has been selected for a 
veterans’ cemetery for Southeast Pennsylvania, in Bucks 
County near Washington Crossing. 
 
Chaplain:  Chris Bush reported on several members who 
were on the sick call list, including Jack Lister, Frank 
DiBonaventuro, and Don Walz.  He also reported that the 
widow of the late Chesty Puller had recently died at the age 
of 97.   
 
Director McGinley: Director Bernie McGinley reported that 
he, Director Earle Drake, and Director Paul Donohue had 
completed an annual audit of the Detachment’s bank 
statements for the year ending 31 December 2005.  All 
monies have been accounted for and have been properly 
documented.  Recommendations for the future included 
using software such as Quicken or MS Money to balance the 
checkbook each month to accurately reflect the 
Detachment’s fiscal information, as well as considering 
adding specific accounting procedures to the Detachment’s 
By-laws.    
 
Jr. Past Commandant:  Bob Spano reported that all records 
and papers have been turned over to the new Commandant, 
Jim Alleva. 
 
Pennsylvania State Commandant:  Tom Tanner encouraged 
everyone to consider attending the next Department 
Quarterly Meeting on March 17 and 18.  He also provided 
information on the youth and veterans tickets that are sold 
for scholarships. 
 
Committee Reports:   
Adopt-a-Highway:  Dave Brimble reported that no activity is 
going on at present. 

General Smedley D. Butler Detachment #741 
Marine Corps League 

General Meeting Minutes 
7 February 2006 

 
Call to Order:  Commandant Jim Alleva called the meeting to 
order at 1930.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited, and 
the Chaplain led in the opening prayer.  The Sergeant-at-
Arms declared the meeting open for official business.   
 
Swearing in of Senior Vice:  Dan Luty was not at the January 
meeting, so he was sworn in as the detachment’s Senior 
Vice at this meeting. State Commandant Tom Tanner 
performed the swearing in ceremony. 
 
Adjutant:  The Adjutant conducted the roll call of officers, and 
all were present.    
 
New Member:  Art Caldwell of Media, PA was presented as 
a new member of the detachment by Bob Spano.  Steve Neri 
made a motion to accept him as a member, and this was 
seconded by Bernie McGinley.  The motion passed.  Jim 
Alleva performed the swearing in ceremony of Art Caldwell. 
 
Commandant:  Guests in attendance were recognized, and 
all former commandants were also recognized. 
 
Minutes:  The Commandant asked for a motion to accept the 
minutes as published in the newsletter.  George Boyajian 
made a motion to accept the minutes of the January meeting 
as published in the newsletter.  This was seconded by Bob 
Spano, and the motion passed. 
 
Officer Reports: 
Sr. Vice:  Dan Luty presented Life Member cards to George 
Edelmann and Jack Kelly.  He mentioned that the two other 
Delaware County detachments had contacted us in 
reference to having a combined birthday ball in November.  
This had been discussed at the Staff meeting, and the 
general consensus of the staff is that it would not be in the 
best interest of our detachment.  Dan Luty also asked for 
suggestions for possible trips this year.  Several possibilities 
include the Evening Parade at 8th and I in Washington, D.C., 
a trip to the State Capitol in Harrisburg, and a trip to the Civil 
War Museum in Harrisburg.  Dan Luty also indicated that he 
will be working on the detachment’s members’ records and 
making updates as needed. 
 
Jr. Vice:  Earle Drake reported that he will be serving as Jr. 
Vice until the end of March, and then Jeremy Leon will be 
appointed as Jr. Vice.  Earle Drake provided information on 
the status of unpaid ads for last November’s birthday ball 
program book. There are ten advertisers with bills 
outstanding.  These will be contacted again in order to see 
that their bills are paid.  He reported that $80.00 had been 
collected from others, and this amount has been turned over 
to Paymaster Ben Sides. Earle Drake also provided 
information on the Department of Pennsylvania raffle tickets, 
as well as for the June Evening Daily Lottery tickets.  
 
Adjutant:  Jack Kelly read incoming correspondence.  He 
also reported that those members who have an e-mail 
address would receive the newsletter by e-mail as well as by 
paper copy for the next several months.  If a member wants 
to receive the newsletter only by e-mail, contact Jack Kelly, 
and a paper copy would no longer be mailed to that member.  
This is an effort to reduce paper and postal expenses. 

continued on page 5 
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Americanism: Bob Matthews, reporting for Bill Lessig, 
indicated that six schools had been visited in January, two 
more in February, with two more scheduled. 
 
Awards:  Jr. Past Bob Spano distributed some awards to 
those individuals who were not at the meeting in January. 
 
Auxiliary Liaison:  No report. 
 
Ceremonies: George VanDusen reported that 266 military 
honors were provided at funerals during 2005, and so far 29 
have provided in 2006. 
 
Legislative: Bernie McGinley reported on the Defense budget 
submission for Fiscal Year 2007 that would triple or 
quadruple some health beneficiary health costs, especially 
for retired beneficiaries under age 65.  Detailed information 
was provided.  He also provided detailed information on the 
final Fiscal Year 2006 Defense Authorization Act.   
 
Marksmanship: Earle Drake provided information on 
upcoming pistol matches at Indiantown Gap, and interested 
parties can contact Mike Bodle or Earle Drake. 
 
Newtown Township Veterans Park:  Stan Short provided 
information regarding progress on the park, as well as on a 
Beef and Beer event scheduled for April 1, 2006. 
 
Public Relations:  Steve Neri indicated that if anyone has 
pictures of the last few events that were taken with a digital 
camera, please send them to Steve and he will see about 
publishing them.   
 
Property:  Dave Brimble noted the proper method to remove 
and return property from the loft. A physical audit of the 
property is needed in the future. 
 
Scholarships:  Wayne Williams indicated that he is waiting 
for information on this year’s scholarship program. He should 
have this information in the next month or so. Normally the 
League awards six $500.00 scholarships. 
 
Toys for Tots:  Dan Luty reported on an upcoming walk for 
the March of Dimes, scheduled for April 30, 2006. 
 
V.A.V.S.:  Bob Matthews reported on upcoming events at the 
Coatesville Veterans Hospital, including a Valentine’s Party 
and upcoming monthly bingo party. 
 
Young Marines:  Bob Stanton indicated that the Young 
Marines had their first staff meeting last night and he 
provided encouraging news about efforts to increase 
numbers. 
 
Unfinished Business:  There was no unfinished business.  
 
New Business: Steve Neri made a motion to donate $500.00 
to the Pennsylvania Veterans Museum in Media, PA.  This 
was seconded by Bob Stanton.  After a brief discussion, the 
motion was passed.  
 
Commandant Jim Alleva indicated that a suggestion box 
would be available at every general meeting so that 
suggestions could be made by the members. 
 

Minutes continued from page 4 

Bob Spano reported that a copy of the book, Old Gimlet Eye, 
by Lowell Thomas, had been presented to the League.  It is 
vintage 1933, and was signed by the author and by Smedley 
Butler.  A suitable place will be found for its safekeeping. 
 
Jim Alleva read a letter that he had written in order to 
present the League’s donation of $500.00 to the Ladies 
Auxiliary. 
 
Steve Neri indicated that there is an opportunity for a color 
guard at the upcoming Springfield Township St. Patty’s Day 
parade.  He also indicated that Representative Tom Killion is 
looking for WWII veterans in his district to recognize at an 
upcoming event. Steve also reminded everyone of the 
Blackthorn concert at the Media Theater. 
 
Bernie McGinley mentioned that the color guard has decided 
to wear the dress blue trousers at those events where only 
the color guard is involved.  If other members were involved 
in an event, then the traditional black trousers would be 
worn.  Costs for the dress blue trousers would be borne by 
the members of the color guard.    
 
Good of the League: Bob Stanton expressed his 
appreciation for the support he received after his brother’s 
death in December.     
 
Bernie McGinley made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  
This was seconded by Earle Drake, and the motion passed.   
 
Closing ceremonies were held and the meeting adjourned at 
2120. 
 
Stan Short won the 50/50.  49 members signed the logbook. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jack Kelly 
Adjutant     
   
   
        
 
 
 
 
     
 
         
 
 
 
    
 

Guidelines for Submission of Articles & Photos for inclusion 
in “ Scuttlebutt”  
 
•All submissions must be received by the editor no later than the 
15th of the month for the upcoming issue. 
•The preferred format for written articles is a computer file (such as 
MS Word, or an email). Non-computer files will be considered and 
included in Scuttlebutt only if the editor is able to transcribe the 
article in a timely matter for publication. 
•The preferred format for photos is digital in a high resolution JPG 
file (other file formats will also be considered). Traditional photos 
may be submitted as well, and will be included only if the editor is 
able to scan the photo in a timely matter for publication. 
•All submissions must be the original work of the person submitting 
the piece. If the submitter is not the author of the work, the 
submitter should obtain permission from the author and submit 
that as well. No copyrighted materials can be used without 
permission from the appropriate parties.  
•The editor reserves the right to include or exclude submissions as 
necessary according to these guidelines and as space in the 
publication dictates. 
•Items may be submitted to the editor via email to 
sandi@lancasterpa.net 
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Marine Corps League 
Smedley D. Butler Detachment 
P.O. Box 184 
Newtown Square, PA 19073-0184 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Next Regular Meeting is:
March 7, 2006
1930 hrs.
Knights of Columbus
327 N. Newtown Street Rd.
(Route 252)
Newtown Square, PA 

 


